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ANTI-DUMPING NOTICE NO. 2014/135 
 

Certain Aluminium Extrusions  

Exported from the People’s Republic of China 

Further extension of time granted to issue the Final Report 
for anti-circumvention inquiry to the Parliamentary 

Secretary 
 

Customs Act 1901 – Part XVB 
 
On 14 April 2014, the Anti-Dumping Commission (the Commission) published a 
notice announcing the initiation of an anti-circumvention inquiry in respect of certain 
aluminium extrusions exported to Australia from the People’s Republic of China. 
 
A full description of the goods is available in Anti-Dumping Notice (ADN) No. 2014/31 
which is available on the internet at www.adcommission.gov.au. 
 
The initiation notice advised that a Final Report setting out the facts on which I base 
my recommendations would be submitted to the Parliamentary Secretary to the 
Minister for Industry (the Parliamentary Secretary) on or before 23 July 2014.  
 
On 15 July 2014, the Parliamentary Secretary approved an extension to the deadline 
to submit the Final Report to 6 September 2014 due to the complexity of the issues 
surrounding the first anti-circumvention inquiry under Division 5A of the Customs Act 
1901 (the Act) (see ADN 2014/61). A second extension that revised the deadline to 
24 October 2014 was approved by the Parliamentary Secretary on 28 August 2014 
(see ADN 2014/83). A third extension that revised the deadline to 12 December 2014 
was approved by Parliamentary Secretary on 22 October 2014 (see ADN 2014/111). 
 
Following the previous extension, the Commission’s assessment of legal and policy 
issues has identified a requirement to undertake additional work in this first 
anti-circumvention inquiry undertaken by the Commission. I have therefore 
requested, pursuant to subsection 269ZHI(1)(ec) of the Act, a final further extension 
of the deadline for submission of the Final Report to the Parliamentary Secretary. 
 
The Parliamentary Secretary has, as a result of that request, extended the deadline 
for submission of the Final Report to 23 December 2014. The Parliamentary 
Secretary’s decision for this inquiry is now due on or before 22 January 2015, unless 
extended. 
 
Documents included in the public record may be examined at the Commission’s 
office by contacting the case manager on the details provided below. Alternatively, 
the public record is available at www.adcommission.gov.au. 

http://www.adcommission.gov.au/
http://www.adcommission.gov.au/
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Enquiries about this notice may be directed to the case manager on telephone 
number +61 3 9244 8065, fax number 1300 882 506 or +61 2 6275 6888 (outside 
Australia) or by email to operations3@adcommission.gov.au. 
 
 
 
Dale Seymour 
Commissioner 
Anti-Dumping Commission 
 
12 December 2014 
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